
 
 
May 11, 2023 

UM 2207, 2208 and 2209 Wildfire Mitigation Plan 
Assessments 
Work Plan Update and Comment Period Notice 
 
This announcement provides an update to the Wildfire Mitigation Plan analysis currently underway by 
OPUC Staff.  The plan is augmented with delivery dates for Independent Evaluator reports, in addition 
to greater clarification regarding opportunities to comment on these reports and Staff memos; the 
originally intended Special Public Meeting is being canceled. 

The comment period for stakeholders has been extended to provide written comments to any of the 
dockets as below by Wednesday, May 31, 2023; the IE report will be received and posted on 
Tuesday, May 23, 2023.  

UM2207:  PacifiCorp WMP UM2207 Docket link  

UM2208:  PGE WMP UM2208 docket link  

UM2209:  Idaho Power WMP UM2209 docket link  

Work Plan Update 
During late December, 2022 investor owned utilities filed their 2023 Wildfire Mitigation Plans.  The 
OPUC has 180 days to evaluate these plans and either to approve or approve with conditions.  On 
March 14, 2023 the OPUC hosted a workshop where the utilities presented the overviews of their 
plans.  Since then, “deep dive meetings” into topic areas have been underway and are being 
complemented with information requests supporting the deep dives.  This information is being 
incorporated into reports which the Independent Evaluator is preparing for each company.   

The table below outlines the remaining work and associated dates. 

Work Plan Action Date 
  
Initiate public comment period* May 1, 2023 
Finalize deep dive meeting series May 5, 2023 
Independent Evaluator reports received and posted to dockets May 23, 2023 
Public comment period ends May 31, 2023 
Special public meeting to review initial findings May 25, 2023-Cancelled 
Staff Public Meeting Memo published June 6, 2023 
Request deadline for comments to Public Meeting Memo June 8, 2023 
Public Meeting for Commission acceptance of plans June 13, 2023 

*email any public comments to the filing center at PUC.FILINGCENTER@puc.oregon.gov  

If you have questions about this announcement, the work plan, please contact: Heide Caswell at 
heide.caswell@puc.oregon.gov or 503-400-0619. 
 
 
To receive meeting notices and agendas for this docket, send an email to puc.hearings@puc.oregon.gov, and ask 
to be added to the service list for Docket No. UM 2207, 2208 or 2209. You will then receive emails with workshop 
details, when new documents have been added to the docket, or there is a change to the schedule. 
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